Penllyn Community Council

_________________________________________________________
Clerk to the Council

 Clive Farrant

24 St John’s Close, Cowbridge, 

Vale of Glamorgan. CF71 7HN.

Phone 07525 443913

 Email – penllyn.community.council@talktalk.net                                                                                                                                                                                                            _____________________________________________________________________________________

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Penllyn Community Council held at 

 Llansannor Community Hall, City at 7.00 p.m. on Monday.
14th May 2012
Present - 
Councillors A Thomas, M.R. Lewis  
D.M. Pugh and D Fardo
In attendance   -   
Vale Councillors G.A. Cox, CPO H O’Callaghan
C. Farrant (Clerk), E.G. Petty, A. Hill and E.P.Jarvis. 
1) To receive apologies for absence.
Vale Councillors Jarvie and Parker. 
2) Declarations of Interest.

None  

3) Community Police Matters.

CPO O’Callaghan informed the meeting that one crime had been recorded within the area in the last month. It was for a theft of central heating fuel in Penllyn. CPO O’Callaghan reminded Councillors and residents to be vigilant of such crimes as the increase in the price of fuel has seen a marked increase in such thefts.
CPO O’Callaghan also asked if Councillors could make local people aware that if they are intending to be away from their property during the holiday season or that it would be unattended for any length of time to inform the local Police via the 101 telephone number.

At the end of the discussion the Chairman thanked CPO O’Callaghan for her attendance and she left the meeting.

4) Vale of Glamorgan Council Liaison.

The Clerk reported that he had received various correspondences from the Vale Council and suggested that he regularly inform Members at this point during the meeting in case discussion was appropriate with Vale Councillors. The following information was then reported:-

· Notice of an extraordinary Council Meeting to discuss Dyfryn House and Gardens. The meeting was to be held on 30th April.  
· Letter from Highway & Engineering Division regarding the proposed collaboration of the Vale of Glamorgan Council with Bridgend Council regarding the introduction of Civil Parking Enforcement across both administrative areas.
· Notice of the Annual play area inspection. To be carried out at the same cost as last year.

· Posters to be displayed regarding environmental crimes.

· Notification of road closures regarding resurfacing works in the Penllyn area.

· C.A.S.H. funding to support Jubilee Celebrations.

· Email from Victoria Pearce informing that Welsh St Donats Community Council had been in contact with Cllr Rhodri Treharne regarding the footway improvements near Watery Lane and the future meeting with Cllr Cox.
These matters were briefly discussed and noted.

Highway Matters 

Members expressed concern at the number of marked pothole identified for repair that no action had been taken. Members cited areas near Ffald Lane, Isa Coed Farm Llansannor, The Grippy Hill to Windmill Farm, Llansannor, Church Farm Llansannor and Newton Moors. Councillor Cox agreed to investigate but noted that the Ffald Lane was included in the additional resurfacing programme that has resulted from the increase allocation negotiated from the Welsh Government.
At the end of the discussion the Chairman thanked Councillor Cox for his attendance and he left the meeting.

5) Co-option of Member to the Council.

As a result of technical errors a number of candidates seeking re-election to the Council failed in their application attempts. The Clerk informed the meeting that he had discussed the matter with the Electoral Services Division of the Vale Council and was informed that if this Council wished to co-opt those individuals to the Council it could do so without further advertisement of the vacancies. 

After a short discussion it was propose by Councillor Pugh that E.G.Petty, A. Hill and E.P.Jarvis be co-opted to the Council. This was seconded by Councillor Lewis and agreed unanimously by other Members.  
6) Election of Chairman for the ensuing year.
It was proposed that Councillor E.G.Petty be elected as Chairman by Councillor Pugh. This was seconded by Councillor Lewis and unanimously agreed by other Members.

In handing over the role Councillor Thomas thanked all Members for ably assisting him to carry out her role as Chairman for the last year and wished Cllr Petty well in the role. He also thanked the Clerk for his support throughout the year.

7) Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

Councillor Petty duly signed the declaration. 

8) Election of a Vice-Chairman for the ensuing year.

It was proposed by Cllr Pugh that Cllr A. Hill be elected as Vice-Cahirman. This was seconded by Cllr Fardo and unanimously agreed by all present.

9) Appointment of Members to Committees.

After discussion it was agreed the only “Standing Committee” required for the coming year would be “Finance” and that the Committee would comprise Cllrs Petty, Pugh and Hill.

10) Appointment of Members to serve on Outside Bodies.

It was agreed that the following Members would represent the Council:

a) Llansannnor C.I.W. Primary School – Cllr Thomas;
b) Llangan County Primary School  -Cllr Petty;

c) Vale of Glamorgan Community Liaison Committee – Cllr Pugh;

d) Vale of Glamorgan Conservation Advisory Committee – It was agreed that as there are no Conservation Areas within the Community Council boundary if a request is made to the Clerk he would contact the Ward Members of the area within which any application to be considered exists to agree who should attend.
11) Dates and times of Ordinary meetings of the Council for the ensuing year.
The Clerk submitted a list of proposed dates and times of future meetings for consideration by Members. The list was considered and subject tom minor amendment was accepted. It was agreed that the list would be forwarded to the Llansannor Community Hall Booking Officer and be placed in all notice boards. 

12) Confirmation of minutes of the meeting held on Monday 2nd April 2012.

Cllr Lewis proposed that the minutes be accepted without amendment this proposal was seconded by Cllr Thomas and unanimously agreed by Members. 

13) Chairman’s Report and Communications.

None.

14) Delegate Reports.

None.

15) Land Holdings.

a) Winchfield.

None

b) Wellfield.

The Clerk confirmed that he had contacted the Vale Park Services to confirm acceptance of the grass cutting render.

Annual play area inspection to take place around 23rd May. 

c) Parish/Field/Common Land.

Wording of maintenance clause for lease to be investigated.
16) Ward Member Vacancies.

Cllr Lewis suggested that a more pro-active approach for finding individuals to be co-opted to the Council is required, He offered to attend the next meeting of the Ystradowen Community and Sports Association meeting to seek potential volunteers. 

17) Funding Opportunities.

The Clerk confirmed that he had received two requests for funding for events relating to the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations and had sent off a request for financial support to the Vale Council. He had subsequently received a phone call from Tony Williams the Officer responsible for the C.A.S.H. Grant Scheme who had suggested that an equal contribution from each Council of £200 for Penllyn and £50 for Llansannor would be more appropriate. 

It was agreed that as the Vale Funding had not been received it would be appropriate to wait until the funds have been paid into the Penllyn Community account before informing the local organisations or releasing funds.

18) Planning Matters.   


a) Local Development Plan.

The clerk informed Members that he had received an acknowledgement that the comments made in respect of the Deposit Local Development Plan had been duly made.
b) Planning Applications.
Planning comments submitted since the last Meeting.
         PA: 2012/00307/FUL. Mr Gareth Thomas.

         First floor side extension at Badgers Hollow, Graig Penllyn.

         No Objection.

         PA: 2012/003311/FUL. Mr Roger Bassett.

Extension to north of lounge area and undercroft. Alterations to kitchen, utility room, east wing. Alterations to bedrooms south wing. New raised roof area to incorporate bedroom/bathroom/study. Replace existing roof covering with roof slates at Highmead, Penylan.

No Objection.

PA: 2012/00350/FUL. Mr P. D. Llewellyn.

Single storey extension to rear of property. Revised first floor extension at Gwynfa, Penllyn.

No objection.

PA: 2012/00360/FUL. Single Storey conservatory extension at 2 St Owains Crscent, Ystradowen.

No objection.

PA: 2012/00382/FUL. Mr P Hartman.

Extension and alterations to dwelling including dormer windows and alterations to access at The Old Farmhouse, Trehyngyll.

No objection
PA: 2012/00417/FUL.

Proposed extension to existing agricultural building to provide Bull Pen and Serving Quarters at Coed Mansel, Llangan.

No objection.
RECENT Vale Council Planning Decisions


PA: 2012/00163/FUL. Mr & Mrs Evans. 

Single storey orangery at 4 Badgers Brook Rise, Ystradowen.

Approved. 

19) Correspondence Received.
Letter from Vale Operational manager for Highway and Engineering regarding Civil Enforcement for Parking. Referred to in Section 4 above.

Letter from Vale Council Waste Management section regarding the display of posters about environmental crimes. Referred to in Section 4 above.
Copy of letter to resident from Vale Visible Services regarding the resurfacing in the Penllyn area. Referred to in Section 4 above.

Email thanking the Council for its contribution to the Best Kept Village competition. Noted.

Acknowledgement Email from HMRC relating to the completion of Employer Annual Return. Noted.

Email from Welsh St Donats Community Council regarding proposed Watery Lane Footway improvements. Referred to in Section 4 above.
Invoice from Zurich Insurance regarding Insurance Cover. Considered in Section 20 below. 

Letter from Vale Council Parks Services regarding annual play area inspection. Referred to in Section 15 above.

Letter from Vale Council regarding Local Development Plan representation. Referred to in Section 19 above.  

Email from Peter Whiting and letter from Barbara Smith regarding requests for C.A.S.H grant funding for Jubilee events. Referred to in Section 17 above.

20) Finance
Receipts

Email notice of April 2012 Precept 


£3,000.00

Payments
i) Clerks Salary & Expenses


   £318.00

ii) Zurich Insurance



  
   £559.46

Transfer of monies




   £900.00
21) Any other Business

None.

22) Date of next meeting

11th June 2012. 

Signed:
Date:
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